
Dear Dyersburg Community Members, 

I'm honored to address you as your Chief of Police. As I step into this role, I want to 
express my deep commitment to serving and protecting each and every member of our 
community. 

I understand the importance of fostering trust and open communication between law 
enforcement and the community we serve. Together, we can build a safer, stronger, and 
more united community. 

My vision for our police force is one of accountability, transparency, and compassion. 
We will work tirelessly to uphold the law while treating every individual with dignity and 
respect. 

I encourage you to reach out to me and my team with any concerns, ideas, or feedback 
you may have. Your voice matters, and I am here to listen. 

Let us work hand in hand to create a community where everyone feels safe, valued, and 
supported. 

Thank you for entrusting me with this responsibility. I look forward to serving you and 
making a positive difference together. 

Sincerely, 

Thomas Langford 

Chief of Police 
 


